Special Class Fee Request Checklist
Arizona Board of Regents (ABOR) and University of Arizona policies and reminders for a successful fee request.


· ABOR Policy 4-105 A.  “. . . Departments shall submit written requests within the required deadlines of the registrar’s office in order to facilitate timely notification to students and necessary adjustments to on-line registration systems. Approval given after the registrar’s deadlines for the current semester will not apply until the next semester or session that the course is offered.”  Special course fees must be approved and ready to publish in the class schedule prior to priority registration. 
· Requests for new class fees over $100 must ALSO be approved by ABOR.  ABOR meetings addressing tuition and fees are generally held in March and final approval is generally not given until after students begin registering for Fall.  Therefore, the fee cannot be effective until the following Spring semester.
· Requests for new class fees, or increases to existing class fees, must be a minimum of $10.
· Requests for new class fees, or increases to existing class fees, must be in whole dollar increments. 
· If concurrent registration is required between a lecture and a laboratory, the combined amount of new special class fees for the lecture/laboratory cannot be more than $100 without Board approval. If an increase to the special class fees of such required concurrent registration lecture/laboratory totals more than $100, Board approval of the increase is required before implementation.
· The minimum enrollment for courses numbered 500 and above is five students; the minimum for those numbered 400-499 is 12; and the minimum for those numbered under 400 is 15. The minimum size for 400/500 classes will be five graduate students or 12 students in total.
· ABOR Policy 4-105F.  “Before requesting a special class fee, the university should review the number of special class fees being charged by a college/school to determine if the special class fee should be replaced with a special program fee. 
· Tier 1 courses are courses with the titles INDV, LASC, NATS or TRAD.  At this time, the University’s computer system cannot accommodate a special fee for a Tier 1 course.  For further information, please contact Sandy Gonzales in the Registrar’s Office at beelers@email.arizona.edu.
· Any items, including computers and software, purchased with funds from student fees must be secured exclusively for use by the students paying the fee.  Please include a description of the method by which these items will be will be secured for exclusive use by fee-paying students.
· An itemized cost breakdown presented in spreadsheet format is required to justify the fee amount.  Templates for itemized cost breakdowns for expendable materials, technology refresh and field trips are presented as Examples 1-3, also attached to this email message.  The templates may be modified to meet your needs.  Please contact Barbara Martinez with any questions:  bmarti@email.arizona.edu or 626-4099.  
· Example 1:  Expendable Materials
· Example 2:  Technology Refresh
· Example 3:  Field Trips
· Generally, for copies, paper or toner, students should be directed to take advantage of FastCopy, ASUA Bookstore or D2L.  For exceptions, please provide the reason these resources cannot be used.
· A subcode is required before a fee can be charged to the students at the beginning of the semester.  Begin this process immediately upon notification of fee approval.  If an FRS account for fees needs to be created, contact your unit’s fund accountant.  The process of creating an FRS account can take one month to complete.  If your department already has a FRS account for fees, request a subcode by completing the Bursar’s Office Request Form at (http://www.bursar.arizona.edu/departments/iss/subcode_request.asp).  Email or fax the form to Angie DeWitt at the Bursar’s Office, 621-4233.  Email notification will be sent when the subcode has been created.  The subcode process takes at least one week.  
· When the special course fee is approved, it is approved for that specific course number only.  If that course number is changed for any reason, a new approval must be requested.  If the modified course is exactly the same as the original course, and the purpose of the fee is also the same purpose for which the fee was originally approved, this new approval may be accomplished with a detailed memo or email to Barbara Martinez at:  Provost’s Office, PO Box 210066, Campus Mail or   bmarti@email.arizona.edu.
· After a special course fee is approved, a revision to that course fee will not be considered for the next four semesters.  If less funding than anticipated is needed after the first offering, an exception would be made, and revision to that fee will be considered to avoid overcharging the students and accumulating an inappropriate overage in the account.
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